









Sheridan County 4-H

WHAT'S IN THIS
NEWSLETTER:

Sheridan County 4-H



LEADER CONTACT INFO



OPEN ENROLLMENT



4-H CLUBS



KING ROPES HATS



PREMIUM MONEY



ACHIEVEMENT PROGRAM



GOAT AND SHEEP AI CLINIC



BEEF PROJECT



STATIC PROJECTS



SMALL LIVESTOCK 



SHOP 4-H



LEADER TRAINING



JUNIOR LEADERS



CLOVERBUDS



MEETING PROCEDURES 



COMMITTEE MINUTES



CLUB INFORMATION




The 4-H 
Forecast

November
Newsletter

Grateful



 PROJECT SUPERINTENTENT CONTACTS

Sheridan County Superintendents (Updated 6/3/2021)

FFA Advisors

Clay Christensen
307-751-8015

clay.christensen@sdsd2.com

J.B. Kendrick

Kassi Bernhardt
307-460-8098

rennerkassi@gmail.com

Clear Creek
Monica Castaneda

307-290-5596
mcastaneda@shr3panthers.com

Tongue River
John Masters
307-751-0877

jmasters@sheridan.k12.wy.us

UW EXTENSION 

EDUCATOR
Emily Swinyer

1090 Dome Loop
Sheridan WY 82801

307-674-2980 (Office)
770-712-1419

eswinyer@uwyo.edu

FAIRGROUNDS 
DIRECTOR
Jamie Ringley

1753 Victoria St
Sheridan WY 82801

307-672-2079 (Office)
307-752-5982

director@sherfair.com

SWINE
Chris Sorenson
307-752-6901

csorenson96@gmail.com

SHEEP
Haley Timm
307-751-2116

haley.timm6@gmail.com

RABBIT
Vicki Benedict

307-750-2412 (Home)
307-751-0943

vbenedict73@gmail.com

POULTRY
Jennifer Forsness

307-752-8241
jforsness73@gmail.com 

POCKET PET
Patti Alliot

910-795-7911
pattialliot@gmail.com

HORSE
Heidi Justus

307-751-6252
hcjustus77@gmail.com

DAIRY GOAT
Melissa Petzold
307-763-9687

kidswonderwhy@gmail.com

MARKET/BREEDING
MEAT GOAT
Crystal Mediate
307-461-1396

crystalmediate@hotmail.com

DOG
Susie Terry

307-750-2459 (Home)
307-751-2233

mskrtterry@rangeweb.net

DAIRY CATTLE
Kandra Ankney

307-750-2565 (Home)
307-461-0109

ankneylive@yahoo.com

CAT
Bailey Forsness
307-429-9881

bf2334@gmail.com

BREEDING BEEF
Stewart Kincaid
406-679-1035

stewartkincaid@yahoo.com

LIVESTOCK JUDGING
COACH

Travis Adam
406-784-6342 (Home)

406-740-1052
tnradam@gmail.com

CHAIRMAN
Justin West

307-763-2062
jwest@firstnorthern.bank

TREASURER
Marci Timm

307-750-2413 (Home)
307-751-9280

sheridanfloortoceiling@vcn.com

SECRETARY
Kandra Ankney

307-750-2565 (Home)
307-461-0109

ankneylive@yahoo.com

 Livestock Committee

LIVESTOCK SALE
SUPERINTENDENT

Justin West
307-763-2062

jwest@firstnorthern.bank

MARKET BEEF
Kandra Ankney

307-750-2565 (Home)
307-461-0109 

ankneylive@yahoo.com

INDOOR COMMITTEE 



Erin Hinton
Carol French

Chandra Hendricks
Crystal Mediate



Enrollment 

your
Come find

Aerospace               
Livestock Judging 
Archery                   
Beef
Cake Decorating       
Sheep
Cats                          
Swine
Child Development   
Goats
Horticulture             
Horses
Hunting                    
Horse Judging
Dogs                         
Range Management
Interior Design         
Poultry
GPS/GIS  
Vet Science
Web Page Design
Welding
  

is now
open

for the 2021-2022 year
Free to join
family friendly
over 60 project areas

              
Wildlife
Crocheting     
Wood Working
Wool Judging
Youth Leadership   
Electricity
Entomology
Fabric & Fashion
Gardening
Food & Nutrition
Health
Knitting
Leather Craft
Rifle
Robotics
Shotgun
Rope Craft
Muzzle Loading
Pistols
Pocket Pets
Quilting
Rabbits
Vegetable Judging

Sheridan County 4-H

4h.zsuite.org
Sign up here

spark!



Sheridan
County 

4-H Clubs 

Big Horn
Cowboys

Goose Creek
Livestock

Critters,
Crafts, 
& Cooking

Lucky 7

Leaders:
Erin Hinton & Jody DeHaven

Next Meeting:
Nov. 17th @ 6:30 pm
Extension Office

Leaders:
Amber Jensen & Melissa Murray



Next Meeting:

Nov. 15th @ 6:30 
Exhibit Hall

Leaders:
Jessie Koltiska 



Next Meeting:

Nov. 21st @ 4:00 
Extension Office

Leaders:
Carol French & Brenda Bailey

Next Meeting:
Nov. 6th @ 10:30 am
Extension Office



Wyotana
Grizzlies

Leaders:
Melissa Petzold 

Next Meeting:
Nov.11th @ 7:00 pm
Extension Office

Leaders:
Lacey Sell & Bailey Forsness



Next Meeting:

Nov. 4th @ 6:00 pm 
Extension Office

Leaders:
Susie Terry



Next Meeting:

Nov. 2nd @ 6:00 pm 
Extension Office

Leaders:
Barb Kepley & Heidi Justus

Next Meeting:
Nov. 14th @ 2:00 pm
TRCC in Dayton

Renegades

Sheridan
Livestock

Tongue
River
Roundup



Back 

in

Stock!

$25

Limited  Q uantities
Available Now at theAvailable Now at the

Extension OfficeExtension Office

Premium
Money

Available Now at the Extension OfficeAvailable Now at the Extension Office

From County Fair



Achievement
Program

2021



Sunday

Nov. 7th

@ 4 pm
Sheridan

Wesleyan Church 


DON'T FORGET
Bring Packaged Ice

Cream to share!



Beef Project

Artificial
Insemination

Clinic





Breeding
Goat & Sheep 

Dairy Goat Nov. 4th @ 
6 pm 

Extension Office



Nov. 8th
@ 6 pm

Extension Office





Breeding & Market Beef







Preparing your
small livestock for

colder weather
Br

ee
ding sheep

B
reeding

Goat 

Dairy Goat

Poultry

Rabbit

While it’s true that most livestock are pretty hardy, extreme

winter conditions like the ones we experience in Wyoming, can be

difficult for your furry and feathered friends to navigate.  Check

out the next few pages for reminders, tips, and tricks to keep your

critters healthy and happy in the colder months ahead.



While some farmers use heat lamps to
keep their coops and barns warm, these
come with the risk of starting fires if they
malfunction, fall into shavings, or aren’t
properly maintained. There are other
products that are safer, especially for
poultry. These are products like radiant
wall heaters. 

Keep water liquid and accessible

Supply Heat Safely

This can be a challenge, but it is extremely important. 
Try to use heated water tanks or bowls. If electricity is not
accessible, replace the water multiple times a day with
warm water and break out ice chunks. 

http://bit.do/heatlamp
http://bit.do/Cozycoop



Wind chill can increase the rate of
heat loss from your barn or coop. 

Secure your animal's area in such
a way that eliminates breezes

This will help stabilize
temperatures inside 

Windows also help maximize
sunlight and add warmth

Ventilation

Minimize Drafts

Vents should be placed towards the roof of the
coop/building

By venting out the warm, moisture-laden air
and replacing it with cooler, drier air, you will be
able to keep the humidity down and prevent
mold as well as minimize the threat of frostbite 

Proper ventilation is
essential in preventing
ammonia build up and it
reduces the risk of frostbite



Proper Nutrition
Regulating their body temperature in
cold weather takes more energy. Be
sure to give your animals enough feed
to help them stay comfortable. 
Rolled oats and black oil sunflower
seeds are high energy foods. Also high
quality hay or alfalfa (depending on
your species) is always an excellent
choice. If you have questions about
what you feed your animal, your species
superintendent is an excellent resouce. 

Roost size is important in the
prevention of frostbitten toes
Birds should be able to nestle
down and cover their feet with
their downy feathers
Around 1.5 - 2 inches in diameter
is an adequate size for roosting
bar
Roosts should also be raised
above the ground, this helps
make your flock feel more secure
at night

This one's for the birds...



Let's get Crafty!Let's get Crafty!



Participating in 
a Static Project 

this year?

http://bit.do/4H_ideas

For more
inspiration,

check out our
4-H idea board!

There's a ton of fun ideas
out there. Now is the time
to begin researching and

planning your next project. 

Project lists are
available at the
office as well as

online at
www.uwyo.edu/4-h



W
ant

p

ro
ject pins?

shop4-h.org

Scanhere

4-H Swag

?

order online at



Leader
Training
November 18th @ 6:30 pmNovember 18th @ 6:30 pm

Extension OfficeExtension Office

Art
The of conflict

management



Purpose Direction Motivation

Nov. 15th @ 6 pm 
Sheridan Wesleyan Church

JUNIOR

Next Meeting

For youth ages 13-18



C

lo
verbuds

For children ages 5-7

Nov. 16th @ 5:30
Ext. Office

Join us in November as
we explore healthy
snacks. We will be

making yummy
smoothies with a

bicycle and quick and
tasty kale chips!

Oct. 2021 Cloverbuds







COUNCIL MINUTES

10-4-2021 4-H Council Meeting Minutes

Present: Susie, Emily, Erin, Barb, Chandra, Carol, Chris, Melissa, Amber

Chandra called the meeting to order at 5:30

Secretary report

Minutes were sent out, included in the newsletter and had copies available at the meeting. Barb

moved to accept, Susie 2nd.

Treasurer report

$22,692.80

Bills to be approved. Carol moved to approve, Chris 2nd

Awards committee update

Barb explained that they went over prizes for achievement night, prices had increased since last

year. A budget has been created and they have money to end the year.

Roll Call of clubs

Wyotana- meeting on October 5. They went to the pumpkin patch and had fun. Next meeting is

November 3rd.

TRR- they are going to be meeting to do highway cleanup this month on October 10.

Big Horn Cowboys- they did highway cleanup and it went well. Decorated a window for 4-H

week. Their next meeting will be October 20 at 6:30 PM at the Extension Office.

Renegades- they met and discussed awards. Their next meeting will be October 14 at 7 PM at the

Extension Office.

Lucky 7- their meeting is October 17 at the Extension Office. They will have a meet and greet and

elect new officers.

CCC- they had a petting zoo on October 3 at the Sheridan Co-op to start off 4-H week. They sold

raffle tickets. Their next meeting will be November 6 at 10:30 AM at the Extension Office.

Jr. Leaders- they met on the 20th, did nominations and planned for the year. Their next meeting is

October 18 at the Sheridan Wesleyan church.

Sheridan Livestock- they will meet on October 7 at 6 PM.



Old Business

Record books are all in and scored. There were 85 receiving gold , 56 receiving silver, and 1

receiving green.

Raffle tickets are due October 25 by 5 PM at the Extension Office.

Baskets for the raffle from the clubs are due to the office by November 1, which is the next council

meeting.

Nominations for vice president and secretary were taken. Erin Hinton was nominated for vice

president and accepted. Amber Jensen was nominated for secretary and accepted. Write-ins at

achievement are also an option.

King Rope hats have arrived, we have 55 available.

New business

Goose Creek Livestock was introduced as a new 4-H club. Melissa Murray and Amber Jensen will

be leading the club. Their first meeting will be October 20 at 6:30 PM at the fairgrounds. They

already have families wanting to join.

Achievement program will be November 7th at 4 PM at the Sheridan Wesleyan church. Fashion

revue will be held throughout the whole program. The nine year members may have somebody

write and read their speech or they could video it. We have four nine year members this year.

Discussion was held about year pins and if should we have them. Chris moved that we order

bronze, silver, and gold pens to be given at 1st, 5th, and 9th years in 4-H. Carol 2nd. It was

discussed whether or not to have ice cream at achievement day. Melissa moved and Amber 2nd to

have packaged ice cream with each family bringing a box.

Annual club charter renewal is due to Emily by November 26th.

The Google document was sent to Council to vote for the achievement awards.

New family orientation will be October 21 at 6:30 PM at the Extension Office. The junior leaders

will be helping with that.

Training for leaders will be coming in November.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:19pm

Minutes were taken by Erin Hinton and sent by Chandra Hendricks






Big Horn Cowboys
Leader: Erin Hinton & Jody DeHaven
Phone:  307-751-4349 
Meets:  3rd Wednesday of the month
Time: 6:30 pm

Critters, Crafts & Cooking
Leader: Carol French & Brenda Bailey
Phone: 307-751-0380
Meets: 1st Saturday of the month 
Time: 10:30 am

Lucky 7
Leader: Jessie Koltiska 
Phone: 307-752-2298
Meets:  3rd Sunday of the month 
Time: 4:00 pm

Goose Creek Livestock
Leader: Amber Jensen & Melissa Murray
Phone: 307-340-1192
Meets: 3rd Monday of the month
Time: 6:30 pm

 

Sheridan Livestock
Leader: Lacey Sell & Bailey Forsness
Phone: 307-461-7410
Meets:  1st Thursday of the month
Time: 6:00 pm

Tongue River Roundup
Leader: Barb Kepley & Heidi Justus
Phone:   307-461-7967
Meets: 2nd Sunday of the month
Time: 2:00 pm

Renegades
Leaders: Melissa Petzold 
Phone: 307-763-9687
Meets: 2nd Thursday of the month
Time: 7:00 pm

Wyotana Grizzlies
Leader: Susie Terry
Phone: 307-751-2233
Meets:  1st Tuesday of the month
Time: 6:00 pm

 
 

Please Note:
Meeting places and times may change. Stay in
contact with your club leaders and call our office
if you have questions. 307-674-2980 

CLUB INFORMATION



Sheridan County Extension
University of Wyoming 
1090 Dome Loop 
Watt Agriculture Center
(307) 674-2980
eswinyer@uwyo.edu

Issued in furtherance of extension work, acts of May 8
and June 30, 1914, in cooperation with the U.S.
Department of Agriculture. University of Wyoming,
Laramie, Wyoming 82071.
The University of Wyoming is an affirmative action/equal
opportunity employer and institution and does not
discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, sex,
national origin, disability, age, veteran status, sexual
orientation, or political belief in any aspect of employment
or services. The institution’s educational programs,
activities, and services offered to students and/or
employees are administered on a non-discriminatory
basis subject to the provisions of all civil rights laws and
statutes. Evidence of practices that are not consistent
with this policy should be reported to the Employment
Practices Office at (307) 766-6721


